
February 14, 2023 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. February 14, 

2023 adjourned from February 7, 2023. 

Present:  Supervisors Smith, Jensvold, and Durby 

Absent:   

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to approve the 
minutes for the February 7, 2023 Board Meeting and approve the Agenda for February 14, 2023.  
All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Ethan Schutter, Maintenance Supervisor discussed Secondary Road matters including 

stock piling rock and maintaining roads.  Working on plans for Forest City shop then bid letting 

will take place. 

Ethan Schutter answered questions regarding the Secondary Roads Five Year Program 

including pavement preservation, bridges, and micro resurfacing. 

Julie Sorenson, Public Health discussed the public health addition project. 

Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk discussed drainage matters including DD 76 is a Trustee 

District that wishes to dissolve and have it become a Supervisor Trustee District.  Oswald also 

discussed DD 86 and the need for it to be reclassified before any project is done.  The 

classification is not equitable. 

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to approve the 

following Auditor’s transfers: #3907 from Rural Basic to Secondary Roads for $12,411.81; #3908 

from Rural Basic to Winnebago County Fair Association for $468.07; #3909 from General Basic 

to Secondary Roads for $1,385.96; #3910 from Infrastructure to Infrastructure IT for $17,000.00; 

#3911 from DD 54 Lat 1 to DD 54 for $30.22; #3912 from DD 54 Lat 1A to DD 54 for $110.24; 

#3913 from DD 54 Lat 1AA to DD 54 for $0.86; #3914 from DD 54 Lat 1B to DD 54 for $601.27; 

#3915 from DD 54 Lat 2B to DD 54 for $12.89; #3916 from DD 54 Lat 2I to DD 54 for $28.95; 

#3917 from DD 54 Lat 2T to DD 54 for $22.74; #3918 from DD 54 Lat 6B to DD 54 for $469.26; 

#3919 from DD 54 Lat 6FE to DD 54 for $32.80; and #3920 from Infrastructure IT to Infrastructure 

for $5,000.00. All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Smith the Supervisors approved signing on to 

the new opioid settlement.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

There was discussion regarding the Rural Recycling.  The Supervisors discussed a single 

drop site and having a discussion next week with Scott Levine. 



On a motion by Durby and seconded by Smith the Supervisors moved to approve the 

payroll claims.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.   

The following Manure Management plans were received by the Auditor’s office: F158 

#70113, Circle D #61466, and Summit Pork IV, LLP, #61418 in Winnebago County, Iowa. 

 

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. February 21, 2023. 

 
__________________________ 

             Bill Jensvold, Chairperson 
Attest:  _________________________ 
 Karla Weiss, County Auditor 
 
 


